TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 10, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  4

1. The meeting convened at 7:00 pm followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. The Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of October 18, 2011 with one correction was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 10, line 3, remove the words “not allowing” and insert the word “restricting”.  The Motion by Tomlinson to approve the minutes of Special Meeting November 6, 2011, as prepared, was seconded and passed 5-0.
3. Correspondence, etc:  Announcement the township fire chief will be retiring.  See item 8 d. on Agenda.

4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.

5. Citizen Commentary:  Ms Agneta Johnston from Third Street asked that the Board talk to her and her husband regarding the steps to the lake, where they will be located, etc.  The reply was yes, but the Board had not made a decision about the steps yet.  It is on the agenda latter in this meeting.

6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson requested A, B and D be pulled for discussion.  His request for item A. Expenditures is that a sign off with initials be on each and every expenditure.  In item B he thanked the treasurer for adding the “Interest” information to the Cemetery Fund.  D.  Regarding the EMS report, he pointed out that more than half the runs were ALS accompanied.  Also, it was not necessary to include all the individual sheets from the AccuMed report.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Consent Agenda, as discussed, was seconded and passed 5-0.
7. A.  Martel had nothing to report from the County Planning Commission.  B.  Tomlinson reported the Township Planning Commission continues discussing Village Zoning, which needs support by the Master Plan; a sub-committee is working on ZO definitions; some believe a Police Power “Noise Ordinance” is needed; Officers elected included Chairman Scott, Vice Chair Walworth and Secretary Spencer; there is legislation that may pass at the State level allowing citizens to purchase some pretty heavy-duty fireworks.  The question asked was whether the Township can have more restrictive rules than the State.  It was decided Parker would ask for legal opinion and perhaps consult Greg McMaster.
8. Items for Discussion/Possible Action:

A. Grant request EMS Vehicle Chevrons:  After brief discussion, the Motion by Schultz to approve Resolution 05-2011 to permit the EMS Director to submit a grant application to the Michigan Township Participating Plan was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  
B. Third Street Access:  Bid submitted by Torch Lake Cottage Service, Cory Arsnoe, of $1460 for stairs to lake was discussed.  Tomlinson had questions about references, accuracy of the measurements, and the lack of a second bid.  Action on this issue was tabled pending further engineering information.

C. Personnel Administration Policy:  Parker will make minor revisions and forward to attorney for review.  Action was postponed pending response from attorney.

D. As mentioned, the Township Fire Chief, Stan Dawson will be retiring.  He has agreed to continue in an advisory capacity while we are looking for a new fire chief.  No formal action was taken at this time.
E. Mutual Aid Agreement:  Motion by Schultz to approve the Mutual Aid Agreement with the County was seconded and passed 5-0.  Schultz recommended we get the required signatures, submit and get the other signatures returned so we have all signatures on file.  Ditlow will take care of this issue.
9. Board Commentary:  1. Tomlinson asked what Parker had found out about re-appointing members to the Recreation Committee.  He would like the committee to work on road ends and the Third Street access.  2. Martel asked that we consider budgeting for completion of the cemetery fence in next year’s budget.  He also mentioned attending the Tip of the Mitt luncheon and material they had discussed about buffer zones on the waterfront.  He asked whether the trustees had a place on the website to post information.  Keelan, Houghton and Hein were re-elected to office on the ZBA.  3.  Schultz mentioned that dog licenses will be available beginning December 1st through February 29the at the township office.  Applications are available on our website, torchlaketownship.org.  Also, remember to honor your Veterans.
10. Citizen Commentary:  EMS director Ditlow asked that when the Board is making decisions about the Fire Department they make efforts to communicate with the employees about the plans and ask for their input.

11. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.  The next Special Meeting of the Board will be Thursday, December 1, 2011 @ 6:00 pm and the Regular Meeting will be Thursday December 15, 2011 at 7:00 pm.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
